
 

Page 1 of 1 

 

Kansas Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board 

Licensed Professional Counselor Advisory Committee Meeting 

June 26, 2017, 10:00 a.m. 

 

Call to order:  Meeting was called to order by Chair Todd Frye. 

 

LPC Committee Members Present:  Attending in person:  None. 

Attending by telephone:  Todd Frye, Andrew Secor, Bob Kircher, Elaine Ptacek, Jill Craven, Ken 

Hughey and Kenton Olliff. 

Staff Present:  Max Foster, Leslie Allen and Linda Hoover 

Guests Present:  Sky Westerlund 

 

1) Agenda Presented.   

 

2) Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting.  Jill moved to approve the minutes as published.  

Elaine seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 

 

3) Update from Max Foster, BSRB Executive Director. The following topics were discussed: 

a. Legislative Updates. 

b. Governor signed budget bill.  BSRB budgets for the next few years were not cut. 

c. BSRB staff are now writing the proposed regulations that will eventually lead to a 

reduction in the licensure fees and removal of the original license and original license fee. 

d. BSRB staff workload is extremely busy with a significant number of transcripts, 

applications, renewals, and phone calls.   

 

4) Application Review.  The following topics were discussed: 

a. In the interim, Leslie has been reviewing new Applications for LCPC Board-Approved 

Clinical Supervisor.   

b. Campuses that plan to offer clinical supervision courses for LPCs was discussed.  

c. An application needs to be developed for those who wish to offer clinical supervision 

courses for LPCs.  

d. The Legislative Joint Committee on Administrative Rules and Regulations suggested that 

the LPC proposed permanent regulations include “hands on practice in supervision 

consisting of at least eight hours”. 

 

5) The next LPC Advisory Committee meeting is scheduled for Monday, August 28, 2017 at 

10:00 a.m. 

 

6) The meeting adjourned.   
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